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REGULAR BOARD MEETING FY24 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2023 

ITEM#10-1  

2ND READING REVISE POLICIES 3141 AND 3142 OUT OF DISTRICT AND IN DISTRICT TRANSFERS 

*************************************************************** 

The proposed revisions to policies 3141 and 3142 reflect the changes made to Idaho’s Open 

Enrollment law. The new law sets a straightforward process for denials and revocations of open 

enrollment. It also requires each school district to create capacity limits for each grade level and 

program, including special education and to post those limits on their website.  The proposed 

revisions reflect these changes. Lastly, in-district and out of district students are to be treated the 

same, there is no need for an in-district transfer policy as all requests will be considered open 

enrollment.  

 

Proposed changes that are new since the 1st reading include: 

• Bottom of page two, last sentence clarifies that an open enrolled/nonresident student will 

need to resubmit application when the enroll into another district school they are not a 

resident. Example, and out of district student that has been accepted at KMS will need to 

reapply to attend KHS.  

• Bottom of page three clarifies that the grade level capacity of grades 6-12 is 120.  

• Number four on page four allows for current open enrolled students in good standing for 

discipline and attendance is an exception for exceeding the enrollment capacity.  

 

Recommendation: The administration recommends that the Kimberly School Board of Trustees 

approve the 2nd Reading of Revisions to policy 3141 and 3142 Out of District and In District 

Transfers.  


